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As healthcare reform evolves, economic pressure intensifies,
and education budgets come under increased scrutiny, there is
growing interest in understanding the specific contributions of
medical students to patient care and the healthcare settings in
which they train and participate. Contributions may include
patient-centered (i.e. health coaching) [1] and team-centered
assistance (i.e. prevention of errors) [2]. However, there are
many challenges to measuring this value [3].

The first challenge is we have little shared understanding of
howwe define either value or contributions. For example, many
medical school faculty can point to specific instances in which
their student contributions have been invaluable, but very few
have an overarching framework for identifying overall value.
Second, in a complex team setting, understanding the unique
contributions of a single team member is difficult and in some
cases impossible. As healthcare teams increasingly rely on a
multitude of interprofessional teammembers (i.e. nursing, social
work, pharmacy, physical therapy, etc.) individual roles and
contributions become further blended. Finally, as many more
medical schools are blurring the lines between the traditional
Flexnerian 2+2 year model (i.e. 2 years of basic science follow-
ed by 2 years of clinical rotations) and incorporate earlier clin-
ical rotations (i.e. after 1 year rather than 2) faculty struggle to
understand the developmental trajectory and therefore roles and
contributions of medical students in the workplace.

In order to move our collective understanding of this prob-
lem forward, we propose that a series of research projects be

undertaken. It would be very helpful to define nomenclature
around medical student contributions. This would then enable
stakeholders to quantify contributions across settings and stu-
dents. A better understanding of the typical progression of a
medical student could additionally solidify faculty expecta-
tions of students and clarify the appropriate assessment of
their work. Establishment of competency goals for medical
students in the workplace will help to ensure that every grad-
uate is prepared for practice. Recording of medical students’
observable abilities, such as the demonstration of entrustable
professional activities [4], may allow a transparent means to
monitor their development as physician learners.

Medical students and other workplace learners provide im-
mense value to patients, healthcare teams, and the systems in
which they work. Although we may never be able to fully
quantify this value, having a better understanding of its scope
and magnitude is an important and achievable goal.
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